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If you are unable to attend any meeting YOU 

SHOULD CONTACT DARRELL GAUKROGER by 

LUNCH TIME THE TUESDAY before the meeting. 

Failure to do this will mean that you will be 

asked to pay for the meal. Darrell's contact 

details are:- Email - dgcooma@bigpond.net.au  

Phone - 6452 1159 Mobile - 0407 411 422.  

Rotary Learning Initiative – The final session is in 

Cooma on 18 June. Contact Sharon Thomas, ph 

0411065044, sharonrotary@outlook.com                               

Julia Pedler, ph 0416170012,                          

email: julia.pedler@pedler.id                                             

3rd session:  International Service and making 

connections around the world, Effective Leadership 

Strategies, Exploring opportunities for personal, 

community and professional growth and 

development, Public Image & Public Relations, 

Undertaking meaningful Vocational Service Activities, 

and finally, Making a Difference using your own 

experience and growth through RLI to help improve 

the path for others to follow. All welcome. 

 

 

Rotary Club of Cooma Inc 

Rotary Theme: Rotary Fellowships 

Meeting – 8 June 2016 

Changeover Dinner 

 

Congratulations to the new board! The trophies we won this year against 

Lions and Tuggeranong 



ROSTER – JUNE                                        
Attendance: Alyson, Erica                                        

Property: Jan, Des                                           

Fellowship: Brenda, Graham   

3 Minuter:  15/6 Brad                                                                                                                                                              

22/6  Richard B  29/6 Jan  

Intro: 15/6 John K                                                         

22/6  Dugald  29/6 Marco   

Thanks: 15/6 Tony                                                

22/6  Meg   29/6  Sue 

Sgt/Thought 15/6 Tom K                                      

22/6  Marco   29/6 Danielle                                        

Markets  19/6  John K, Alyson, Tom S, Meg, 

Danielle, Des, Darrell                    

Coffee van: Mark JN + 

A reminder from John K:  if you are rostered 

on to work at any function, please attend, or 

else arrange a substitute. THIS ALSO APPLIES 

TO DUTIES AT CLUB MEETINGS. PLEASE CHECK 

THE ROSTER EACH WEEK. 

MEETING STATISTICS 

Attendance:   83.7%                                                           

Visiting Rotarians:  Neil Russell (Southport club), 

Nathan Watkins (Sussex Inlet club), AG Julia 

Pedler, PDG Michael Pedler                                  

Guests:   Ally, Elle Mackintosh, Ray Watkins 

(club), Marilyn (Darrell), Fiona (Mark C), Kathryn 

(Neil R), Carlo Botto (Neil B), Debbie Trotter 

(Meg), Rosemary (John K), Ruth (Helen and 

Geoff), Helen (Graham), Carol (Tony), Vicki 

Keevers (Meg), Karina (Richard H), Kathy (Dave 

B), Jan (Mark JN), Bronnie and Duncan Taylor, 

Craig Mitchell (Dugald), Robbyn Crooks, Robyn 

and Mick Boyce, Louise and Dean Lynch, Kaye 

Anderson, Roger Norton                           

Apologies:  Alyson, Erica                                   

Leave:  Mark L, Peter, Jacob, Brenda, Ash     We 

also missed:  Joe                                                       

 

 

 

COMING MEETINGS   

Next meeting - Olivier Fevrier - Business 

Relationship Consultant Red Energy                                           

15 June – Toni McLean 

JUNE DATES:                                                             
Birthdays – Joe 3/6,  Kevin 6/6, Brian 8/6, Chris 

Adams 12/6, Marco 14/6                     

Anniversaries – Graham and Helen 2/6, Tom and 

Meg 14/6                                                                 

Date joined Rotary – Elaine S and John K 1/6 



ALL MEMBERS ARE REQUIRED TO HAVE THE 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK. 

The committee of the Bowling Club would be 

very grateful if our members were to become 

members of their club: $15 membership 

annually which helps with maintenance of the 

clubhouse and facilities. 

18 June 2.30pm Concert by the String Family 

who won last year’s championships here in 

Cooma. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our newest Paul 

Harris Fellow, Katrin! 

 

PDG Michael Pedler responded to the toast to 

Rotary International. He spoke about Rotary 

Foundation and the great work it has done in 

helping to reduce the incidence of polio from 

over 300,000 cases per year in the 80s to the 

present when it has been 99.99% eradicated. 

There are only two countries, Afghanistan and 

Pakistan, that are still reporting cases and this 

year to date  the number is 15. Michael 

commended the club on its progress and its 

contributions to the lcoal community and 

globally. 

 

Ally told us of her visit to Sydney, doing the 

bridge climb and farewelling her parents. 



As a result of the 5c collection, $133.10 was 

banked and three foot spas have been donated 

to the Sir William Hudson Memorial Centre. The 

gift was accepted by Ray Watkins representing 

Debbie Payne, the Director of Nursing, of the 

centre.

 

 

 

 

Our best wishes go to Rob who is not 

feeling the best. We hope you are 

back on deck soon, Rob. 

 

President Neil thanked all the members of the 

club for all their work at the markets and other 

fundraising ventures, and helping with the 

functioning of the club. The theme for this year 

was ‘Be a Gift to the World’. Neil thanked the 

members who were a gift to him and especially 

the members who were active behind the scene. 

  

At the convention, Darrell was given a banner 

from the Cebu (Philippines) club, one of the few 

that Cebu presented to other clubs. 

 

 


